
Re-Opening Plans – Conception Bay South Corps 

 
We are pleased to announce our re-opening plans for inside worship 
services. At this time, our church building will open for one service 
per Sunday at 11:00 AM starting on October 4, 2020. This service 
will be live streamed. Until further notice, we will continue with our 
6:00 PM Live Streaming service on the Corps Facebook page. 

 

Here is a brief outline of our re-opening plans:  

- First and foremost, we must ensure the safety of our people while aligning with all 
Provincial Health guidelines and those set by The Salvation Army NL Division. 

- A limit of 100 people has been set for places of worship provided physical distanc-
ing is achieved between individuals or bubbles. This number includes all those partic-
ipating in a service.  

- Registration will be required to manage the number of individuals attending the ser-
vice and is required for contact tracing efforts. See details below on registering. 

- We have enhanced cleaning and sanitizing throughout our building.  

- A hand sanitization station will be available upon entering the building.  

- Signage will be posted throughout the building for physical distancing. One way 
traffic flow will be implemented for entering and exiting the building. 

- Corps Programming will not be resuming at this time. We will review the introduc-
tion of Corps programming at the start of the new year. 

 

To Register for a Sunday morning service: 

- Please call Vanessa at 834-6596 from Monday to Thursday during regular business 
hours for the coming Sunday only! Registration will be done by phone only; please do 
not leave messages, send text messages, or send email. 

- Please advise us of your bubble when registering so that you can be seated together. 

We ask for your patience and understanding as we work through the registration pro-
cess. Please be mindful of your neighbour when calling to register for a service. We 
kindly ask if you have attended a service one week, to please wait a week before call-
ing to register for another service. Thank you! 

 

Important notes: 

- Masks are mandatory upon entering the building. Once seated by an Usher, you can 
remove your mask. We ask that you not be moving around once seated. Handshaking 
and hugging are not permitted. Congregational singing is permitted only while wear-
ing a mask. 

- Children will be required to stay with their families for the duration of the service 
(Sunday school/classes/nursery are not permitted at this time.  

- If you are sick, we ask that you please stay home.  

- Additional guidelines regarding the look and limitations of inside worship services 
will be made available prior to Sunday, October 4th. 

Please be in prayer for the preparations for a safe re-opening. If you have any ques-
tions, please contact Major Lloyd George, CSM, or Claudette Hillier, ASM. 

 

God Bless you. The Conception Bay South Corps Senior Leadership Team 

CBS Corps Contact Information 

 
Corps Officers: Majors Chris & Claudette Pilgrim  

Quarters: 781-6483 Cell: 764-7062 

E-mail: chris.pilgrim@salvationarmy.ca 

E-mail: claudette.pilgrim@salvationarmy.ca 

Administrative Assistant:  Vanessa Loveless, 351-4677 

E-mail:  vanessa.loveless@salvationarmy.ca 
 

Office:  834-6596 Church Hall:  834-2373   

Office Hours:  Mon-Fri 9am-3pm (Closed 12:30-1pm)  

P.O. Box 14147, Station Manuels, NL   A1W 3J1 

Corps Sergeant Major:  Major Lloyd George, 697-1100 

E-mail:  lloyd.george@salvationarmy.ca                                                                    

Asst. Corps Sergeant Major:  Claudette Hillier, 725-7850 

E-mail:  cdhillier@nl.rogers.com 

Pastor for New Believers & New Comers: Major Calvin Fudge 

Cell 770-1438     E-mail: cfudge1951@gmail.com 

Young Peoples’ Sergeant Major:  Charlene Butler, 770-1572 

E-mail:  wdbjsmom@gmail.com 

Corps Treasurer:   Major Wilson Perrin, 728-1582 

E-mail:  wilson.perrin@salvationarmy.ca 

Thrift Store Manager:  Karen Snook, 834-2713 

E-mail:  cbsthriftstore@gmail.com 

Corps Website: www.SalvationArmyInCBS.com 

The Salvation Army Conception Bay South Corps 

Heart To God—Hand To Man 
September 27, 2020 

Welcome!   
Thank you for worshipping with us today! 

May God richly bless you! 



 

The Salvation Army Conception Bay South Corps 

Corps Officers: Majors Chris & Claudette Pilgrim 

Worship and the Word  

11 AM - Drive-In Service @ the CBS Corps Parking Lot 

6 PM - Live Stream Service 

Livestream services:  www.facebook.com/cbscorps 

 

Drive in Service Information: We would love to see as many as possible wor-
ship with us. Join with others in your social circle to maximize space in our 
parking lot to get as many as possible worshipping together. Our ushers will 
assist you in parking. 

Join us as we once again lift up the Name of Jesus through Praise, Worship & 
the Word. 

Put down your windows and let's make a joyful noise and Praise the Lord to-

gether!   

Following all Public Health Guidelines! 

1. Vehicles:  Each person attending the gathering must always remain in their 
vehicle, including child passengers. Those attending the service who are in the 
same bubble are encouraged to carpool in order to maximize parking space. 
Vehicles must not be left idling.  Please ensure you are part of the same bubble 
as per public health requirements and are not ill. 

 

2. Social Distancing: Windows can be lowered in order to hear the service, and 
to keep cool, but there is to be NO VISITING at the windows of other vehi-
cles. You MUST stay in your vehicle. 

 

3. Building Access:  There will be no building access, which means there will 
be no washrooms available.  Sorry for the inconvenience this may cause, how-
ever this is all due to the health requirements mandated to us.   

 

4. Collecting of Tithes & Offerings:  At the end of the service, you will be 
given the opportunity to provide your offering from your vehicle as you exit the 
parking lot. 

 

5. Inclement Weather:   In the case of inclement weather, the service will be 
canceled.  Updates will be posted on our Facebook Page.                                                  
                                                                                    www.facebook.com/cbscorps 

The Salvation Army CBS Corps Main Office (834-6596)  

Hours of Operation: Monday - Friday 

9 AM – 3 PM (closed 12:30-1) 

Please adhere to the physical distancing protocols for COVID-19. 

—————————————————————————- 

The Salvation Army CBS Corps Thrift Store (834-2713) 

Hours of Operation:  Monday - Saturday from 9 AM -  3PM  

 

 Donations only accepted on Wednesdays 

 Limit of 2 bags per donator 

 Not accepting or selling toys at this time 

 You must call ahead before dropping off donations 

 Bring & pack your own reusable bags 

 All sales are final! 

 

Please accept & practice our new policies. Thank you for your support! 

 

It is mandatory that you wear a face mask when you enter the Thrift Store or 
the Corps Main Office.  

Rally Day 2020 

Saturday, October 3  

Rain Date: Friday, October 2 

6 PM sharp (arrive by 5:45 PM) 

Theme: “Light up the night with Jesus” 

 

- Join us for a family-friendly, physically distanced evening of fun. Come along 
and carve your pumpkin as we light up the night. A prize for the best carved 
pumpkin will be awarded during the evening. 

- Register your family or your bubble for a table by Wednesday, September 
30th.  

- Your registration fee of $10 (per table) includes one pumpkin, carving kit, 
envelope of hot chocolate (per person) and glow sticks. If you would like to 
order an additional pumpkin for your table, there will be an additional fee of $5. 

- Please bring along your mugs, lawn chairs and blankets for your comfort. 

- Contact the Corps main office at 834-6596 to register. 

As of Monday, September 28th, all Salvation Army email addresses 
have changed. Please note the changes on the front of the bulletin. 
Thank you  


